
 

 

 

 

File 3009.10 
Licence No.: 1301 RR    September 28, 2020  
 
Rebecca Wroblewski. 
Environmental Specialist 
Boeing Canada Operations Ltd 
99 Murray Park Rd 
Winnipeg MB  R3J 3M6 
 
Re: Boeing Canada Operation Ltd – 99 Murray Park Road – Notice of Alteration 
 
Dear Rebecca Wroblewski: 
 

Thank you for your Notice of Alteration submitted on August 7, 2020 for the 
Boeing Canada Operation located at 99 Murray Park Road. The alteration proposes to 
convert the existing two old Paint booths #3 and #4 into a paint preparation and paint 
priming location. The booths are replaced by new booths with a conveyor paint system 
as per the alteration approved on April 12, 2018. Repurposing the old booths supports 
the enamel painting loop of the conveyor paint system while improving the health and 
safety of employees preparing the paint within an environmentally controlled booth. 
 

Upon review of the proposed alteration I have concluded that the environmental 
effects from the alteration are insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 
14(2) of The Environment Act you are hereby authorized to carry out the alteration as 
described in the August 7, 2020 Notice of Alteration. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Eshetu 
Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Manitoba Conservation and Climate, at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or 204-250-1932. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
Original Signed By 
 

    Shannon Kohler, Director 
    Environment Act 

 
cc. Yvonne Hawryliuk - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  
 Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals  
 Public Registry 

Environmental Stewardship Divison 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St. Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321   F 204-945-5229 
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